

Meeting minutes for 12/7/25

Opened the meeting at 4:32

Attendance: Joe Walsh, Mike Storer, Wayne Leslie, Joe Joe Walsh, Roger Desrocher, Jason Menter, Ted Greenleaf, Bob Greenleaf, Russell Libby, Lucile Libby, Gene Gerry, Kevin Vermette, David Maclean, Colby Hobart.

Treasurer reports: Checking balance today \$4,371.79 Savings balance \$1,000.27 PayPal \$624.39 Total \$5,996.45 Printed for viewing. payments to: Moulton lumber, Ace, CMP, website, MSA, Deposit: donations, memberships. ***Motion to accept by Bob, second by Roger, all was in favor.***

Secretary/Minutes: Always posted to the website. Printed for viewing. ***Motion to accept by Bob, second by Wayne, all was in favor.***

President's report:

Old Business: from last meeting:

*Still working on deeding land over to the club and applying for a tax abatement as tax exempt, if it's doable it would need to go to town vote. ***Possibly not going to happen, will be taking off the agenda.***

*Looking to put a "box" outside for misc. equipment/etc. that is taking up space in the clubhouse. Looking for one to be donated. Buy or build. ***Club is still looking, summer time will probably be the best time.***

In honor plaques still need to mount on Bridges. ***Most have been mounted.***

Bridge and washout map for future reference, a master list has been started. ***Still working on, while out this season jot down known problem areas.***

New club map, get print quotes for old map? ***Will be something for next season, but GPS this season.***

The secretary position is open, need help with a few tasks, anyone? Or is someone willing to help with minutes and emails. ***Unfortunately still no takers, even for someone just to take minutes, still no one interested.***

New business:

Mike Bryant bridge over sap line. Would like to buy it, as is, \$800 ***Club was happy with the offer and was well over the price of lumber and labor.***

Vice President's report --

Mikes, with the mini excavator fixed a few spots off quarry Rd limerick and a few spots in Newfield on the Bryants land.

Most of the sleds have been delivered,

Mike and Wayne will get together and figure out steel to finish drag.

Scott Paridie about cutting back Dubrosa rd.

Ace hardware and Moulton lumber donation of grade stakes. ***Thank you Mike for your efforts in getting these donated.***

Selling the VK for extra Funds. How much? Member offers first? ***Members declined as it needed work, Club agreed to sell, \$2,000 was a good starting point.***

Got the lumber to build 8 barricades. ***Got the lumber to build a few extras to put out in needed spots.***

Equipment:

Most have been looked over, fixed and delivered thank you Mike and Colby. ***Thank you both***

Snowmobile conditions, the better we keep them the longer they last. ***We all know this and hopefully can be better.***

Order metal to finish drag. Who?

MSA/membership Update: Memberships slowly coming in (17 family 2 Business) ***Thank you all***

Board updates/recommendations (None at this time)

Trail Report:

Newfield side:

Gene inspected the short reroute with his snowmobile and says it's usable. Thank you all.

Bob would really like to get to the TNC entrance from Carroll's pit... soon... lots to do there.

Gene got a message from John Bailey saying we can only use a certain section and still logging it.

Reroute on Bryant's property is done, thank you Bob, Ted, Gene and Mike. ***Thank you all again.***

Nature Conservancy— John Bailey phone # I did call that following Monday, nothing.

Limericks side:

Most of the reroutes have been completed and signed. ***Thank you all as its getting colder.***

Most of the signs have been put out, still need a few here and there. ***We will work on missing ones as we inspect trails.***

Stop signs and stop ahead at crossings. ***Is the most important signs to be out, and trails will be inspected.***

Yo-yo reroute. ***Done this morning by Wayne. Need chips***

Tree stump grinding, \$200 or some one cut flush on Quarry rd trail. ***Joe at first thought it was only going to cost \$100 to grind then got a quote of \$200, Joe thought its important and would kick in the extra \$100. Club thought \$200 was a good deal.***

McLains need yellow chains when tree season is over. ***Need a stop sign and their tree season is over and can be done any time.***

Keep your eye out for future events/fundraisers:

Others....

Gene checked the field to Denise's field and will inspect further to rock haven

Bob was looking for Teds cover, was forgotten in Mike's truck.

Roger thought I shouldn't have to kick in the extra \$100 out of Joe's pocket, thought the club was well off to pay the full \$200 if he showed up, the club agreed.

Bob Motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Wayne, all was in favor. closed meeting at 4:54

Next meeting January 4, 2026